
Good Morning, 

I hope that everyone had a nice Spring Break last week! We are already to April which 
means the time just keeps flying by. Spring Sports are kicking off and we can hope the 
weather keeps improving. We need the rain but I am hoping we see a warmup soon. 
Today's Baseball and Softball games are cancelled. Tonight's track meet at Blackhawk 
is still on as scheduled.  

At the March Board Meeting, bids were accepted for the parking lot project. Wiederholt 
Enterprises will do the removal of the lot, excavating, installing new water main under 
the parking lot, and pouring curb on the south and east edges of our parking lot. Scott 
Construction will do the asphalt and McNett Electric will do some fairly minor electrical 
work while the lot is opened up. The project is due to start on June 9th after the school 
year is over. I will update you more when we get closer on plans for pickup/dropoff for 
summer school and other summer events.  

During Spring Break, we had Runde Plumbing here to fix an issue in the locker rooms. 
We had a sewer line backed up for a few weeks prior and we could not get the line 
flowing. Runde's had to cut the cement floor open and it was quite the mess. After some 
frustration and maybe a few kind words, the lines are opened up. Thanks to Ben Runde 
and his crew for their help in getting this issue repaired. We did learn that the plumbing 
lines in this area will eventually need to be replaced or we will likely have more backup 
issues over time. We also hope to open the locker rooms in the future for the public to 
see the space. It is something the district will need to visit sooner than later to keep the 
space functional.  

Upcoming Events: 

FFA Banquet - April 2nd @ 6pm 

Little Braves Play Day - April 4th @ 12:30pm 

HS Baseball vs Lancaster - April 4th @ 5:00pm (JV to follow) 

HS Baseball Tournament (home) - April 5th 10am start 

Please remember that P/T Conferences are on April 16th from 1:30-7:00 pm. We do 
have 1 pm dismissal on April 16th as well. There is no school on April 17th & 18th. 

Have a great week! 

Sincerely, 

Beau Buchs 

Superintendent 


